

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

March 27, 2019

His Worship Jeff Lehman City of Barrie P.O. Box 400 70 Collier Street Barrie, Ontario L4M 4T6

Dear Mayor Lehman:

On behalf of Prime Minister Justin Trudeau, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of March 8, 2019, regarding assistance intervening with the opioid crisis in the City of Barrie.

Please be assured that your resolution, offered on behalf of the Barrie City Council, has been carefully reviewed. As per your request, I have forwarded copies of your resolution to the Honourable Ginette Petitpas Taylor, Minister of Health, and the Honourable Ralph Goodale, Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness, for their information and consideration.

Thank you for writing to the Prime Minister.

Yours sincerely,

T. Jolicoeur

Executive Correspondence Officer

